Process

Barbara…

Of course, we are doing this for ourselves, and so the deadlines wouldn’t be threats, but rather intentions.  As for responding, there’s no need to feel a sense of pressure or hurry there either.  We can work that timing out as we please, and we can say as much or as little as we feel drawn to say as we read.  

I find that I am already looking forward, as I come in my office door, to the possibility of an email from any one of you.

Mike…

I share some apprehension too about responding adequately to our writings in the midst of our busyness.  I think we should see how it goes, making our responses heart-felt but not worrying about them being masterpieces.  For me, having the expectation of getting the writing "out there" and having you dear friends as readers will be an important part of this enterprise for me.  I will value the responses but it is ok for them to be brief or long, as we are led.  

 

David…

I carry with me the image of Barbara gliding along on her bike when the idea for this group came to her.  I feel content to trust that the spirit that carried her along is now bearing me along in this project and that I won't fall.   At the same time, I appreciate the steps each of us is taking to make sure we the bike doesn't serenely glide off the lip of a cliff.

I'm moving forward on the assumption I'll have something to share the week of September 6 and that I'll return first impressions of each paper I receive within a week's time and that the author can guide me to comment on particular elements.  But, I'm open to altering these rules of engagement (or is it betrothal?).

Anne…

poof! nope. this is all carrot, no stick for me--

and yep: am quite ready to commit/engage/betrothe.

Barbara…

Second, a thing Mike and I talked about was time.  We are both a little worried that some of us, or all of us some of the time, might feel the obligation to participate as a time pressure.  I hope not.  I certainly enjoyed the very thorough comments from David and Mike, and will use every one of them as I revise.  It’s exciting to have that direction, so I can have an internal conversation as I do the work of revision. But I also liked the brief image of Anne curled up reading all our things, and the loving quick response from Deborah.  I think we should give ourselves permission to respond as we are able, and to contribute as we are able, so that we can move forward in joy.

Deborah…

I am feeling tremendously excited about this call to writing and about being in relationship with you all in this adventure.  I am wishing that I could get ahead enough to send you all my writing before it is due - so that your VERY HELPFUL comments and reflections could become part of that.  I think I am moving closer to a place where that timing might become a reality - I live in hope!

I’m feeling hugged, thinking of your loving attention to my writing.  ….

Barbara…

Thanks for this, dear Deborah.  If you don't write more response, that's

okay with me.  Whatever your life and the Spirit prompt you to send is

good. It's the sense of connection and community in writing that I long

for--you give me that.  Love, 

